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April 18, 2008 RECEIVED 
APR 1 8 2008 

DOCKEHNG DIVISION 
PubHc UHlltles Commteaton of Ohio 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E., Room 1A 
Washington, DC 20426 

Re: Docket CP07-208-000 Rockies Express, LLC—East 

Dear Secretary: 

I just wanted to make sxire you all were aware of our little earthquake today. It got me 
out of bed about 5:45 a.m. We also had a small aftershock while I am sitting here writing 
this letter. Several citizens in the counties south of Indianapolis have warned REX and 
FERC this area is prone to earthquakes. Some damage occurred in Louisville, KY and 
Mt Carmel, IL, and elsewhere. 
To quote the Final EIS, Page 4-6: "The REX East Project route crosses an area of 
relatively low seismic risk. No active faults were identified in the vicinity of the REX 
East Project...." Is it possible this study was done by REX and not FERC? It brings to 
mind the Murray Energy coal mine subsidence safety "omission". You just never know 
what the real story is unless you check it out yourselves. 
I have included a picture of the map showing the epicenter of the 5.4 magnitude quake. It 
seems that FERC should be concerned the pipeline doesn't become known as 
"WRECKS" mstead of "REX". 
Once again, I just want to keep you informed. You may want to advise PHMS A of this 
also. 
Maybe a higher power than FERC and PHMS A is sending you a timely message? 

Sincerely, 
Joseph F. Rust 
9597E.Co.Rd. 550N 
Greensburg, IN 47240 
PH: 812-663-2500 
E: iQerust@.dishmail.net 
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